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In general we support the modifications proposed however, the proposed re-wording at report reference
41 “development on SINCs and LNRs” raises serious concern. The re-wording appears to weaken the
protection of such sites. As far as we are aware Pinkham Way is the only SINC having more than one
designation and will not be afforded the level of protection it deserves as a SINC and as Important Local
Green Space. We believe that an important part of the current examination should make a decision on
the continued designation of the site for employment as being inappropriate as it has existed throughout
the entire life of the previous plan without result. This designation was being used as a tactic against
development rather than an achievable aim and is contrary to Section 22 of the NPPF. Equally, there
should be confirmation that this site is Greenfield land and afforded the protection given in the NPPF.
Whilst convenient Haringey have added this site to their Open Green space credentials and this should
now be formally recognised.
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